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2020 Year End Report
To: The Pueblo de San Ildefonso
From: Tribal Council

The 2020 year began much as the same. Feast occurred and tribal business resumed. Concentrations of
Waste Water Infrastructure, Capital Outlay priorities and projects, second half of the school year was in
swing, and other common goals were set between Governor Martinez and Council. As the first quarter
progressed, news and reporting began to surface of this highly contagious virus occurring in another part
of the World. Suddenly, March 2020, the US, New Mexico and Tribal Governments were touched by the
COVID-19 pandemic. Normal life within our community came to a halt. Governor and Council now had
to adjust its priority to the pandemic at hand. Proper protocol, procedures and safety measures have and
were implemented. As the year progressed, the Pueblo was continuously engaged with federal, state, and
local agencies to suppress the ever-changing dynamic of COVID-19. To this date, the entire world is still
seeing the effects of this virus and how to navigate through different stages. We had our differences of
opinion and tactics, but the safety of the tribal members have always been the priority. As we move
forward, we hope to continue to reflect and improve those steps and have balance.

The Council needed and has continued to conduct business essential to Pueblo. The Council had to figure
out how to meet safely and finally settled on Zoom meetings and that required legislation passed to allow
the Council to use Zoom. We also had to develop protocols to allow members in to Council Meetings
held via Zoom.

We have successfully completed Departmental and program reviews, passed and improved sections of
an outdated Personnel Policy and supported and assisted the Pueblo’s economic ventures. Below are
some of the items that were undertaken and will hopefully continue to be priorities in 2021.

Priorities for 2020:

Master Plan
Personnel Policy
Org Chart
Tewa Language
Review of current law
Wage scale

. Enrollment
Master Land Plan- A continual project. Engagement with a reliable and knowledgeable contractor is
needed to redo and complete the Master Land Plan in 2021.
The 2019-20 Council worked on the Personnel Policy and passed sections of the Personnel Policy in
2020. The Organizational chart which is part of the Personnel Policy will continue to be a priority for
the Executive and Legislative branches. And the Wage Scale will be a project to be completed in 2021.
Council worked with the Administration to get a Request for Proposal out to hire a contractor to get the
Tewa Language program up and running. The Tewa Language program is in the process of contracting
for professional development and planning.
Council did a review of the current Law and Order Code and has suggested corrections for many small
errors that have been in the code for years.



The Enrollment Committee met twice this year and much work is needed to revise the old enrollment
code due to the Governance agreement specifying which governmental branch has such power.
The 2020 FY budget will carry over to June 2021 and will most likely be modified to adjust for COVID
funds and expenses.
The Council worked on the Waste Water project, the Aamodt project as well as other projects.
Council tried to get the Rocky Mountain Youth Corp to come to do work at the Pueblo, and that is still
an on going project.
Council has worked as the Education Chair to have a series of public meetings on education, especially
in regards to distance learning and students’ needs.
Council worked with NPHA and is still working with NPHA for the Pueblo’s housing needs.
The following committees have met during the year:

¢ Education Committee

¢ Budget Committee

e Business and Economic Development Committee

¢ Enrollment Committee
Looking forward, there is still much to accomplish to do. We wish the incoming Governor, Council
Representatives and Staff the best in the coming weeks, months and years. May they continue to keep
the people at the forefront of their decisions.



San lldefonso Library /
Learning Center
Phone: (505) 455-2635
Fax: (505) 455-2641

Glenda Fred-Weahkee
Education Director

Cell: (505) 321-9694
glenda.weahkee@sanipueblo.org

Bernice Martinez
Assistant Director

Cell: (505) 660-0149
bmartinez@sanipueblo.org

Aaliyah Gonzales
Librarian / Tutor
agonzales@sanipueblo.org

Technology
Available
We have
Chromebook’s,

Jetpacks and iPads

available.
Please contact the

library!

HOMEWORK HELP

Staff and volunteers are
available for homework
help.

Please call the Library if
you have any questions
or if you would like to
make an appointment!

Department of Education

HAPPY NEW YEAR

ON BEHALF OF ALL OF US AT THE LIBRARY, WE WISH YOU
ALL A SAFE AND HAPPY NEW YEAR!

Meal Delivery

Meal delivery will be put on hold until January
gth, 2021,

We will contact the households that we serve
once meals resume.

School Supplies
We have school supplies
available for everyone who may
need it. Storage carts are also
available. Contact Education

Mental Health Awareness
During this time, please
remember you are ot alove.
We are here for you; we are
also enconraging qou to use

department to arrange pick-up. these resources:
Fl

httes:/suiciderreveutionlifeline.oral
National Suicide Prevention Lifelive
1-600-273-0255

HOUSE DECORATING CONTEST WINNERS

Congratulations and Thank you to everyone who
participated!
1% place: Melanie Gonzales and Family
2"¢ place: Darlene Martinez and Family
3" Place: EImer and Debra Torres

Givgerbread House

Decorating Contest!
Thank you o everyone who participated!
we had a lot of subwmissions and the
wivvers have beewn contacted.

We are attaching all the pictures, please
enjoy.




Join our email list
The Education Department
regularly receives and
distributes scholarship,
internship, and youth
opportunities via email.
Please join our emailing list
to receive information for
you or your student by
emailing
education.sanip@gmail.com

LIBRARY
CLOSURES!

December 24" and
25% in Observance of
Christmas

December 31t and
January 1%tin
Observance of the
New Year's Holiday
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Department of Education

Givger Bread House
Contest




INSTALLATION OF
NEW OFFICERS

Honoring our
Outgoeing Officers

-Election Commission
- Tribal Council
- Governor

Incoming Officers
- Tribal Council
-Governor

JANUARY 2, 2021
12 NOON

\ LIVE ON ZOOM
Zoom ld: 422 446 7246

Passcode:




PUEBLO DE SAN ILDEFONSO
Human Resources Office
02 Tunyo Po
Santa Fe, NM 87506

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES
December 29, 2020

The Tribal Administration is actively seeking qualified individuals for the following
positions

Contract Emergency Operations Manager (Temporary FT)
Environmental Field Assistant (Regular FT)

GIS/GPS Specialist (Regular FT)

Facilities Manager (Regular FT)

Health and Human Services Director (Regular FT)
Medical Emergency Response Manager (Temporary FT)
Tribal Administrator (Regular FT)

Visit www.sanipueblo.org Click on the Jobs tab to view each individual vacancy
notice.

All Positions are open until filled.

All positions are subject to pre-employment drug screening.

All positions are subject to background investigation.

Positions that require driving, applicants must possess a valid driver’s license and be
insurable under the Pueblo’s insurance policy.

The Pueblo de San Ildefonso is an Equal Opportunity Employer. Preference is given to
qualified Native Americans

APPLICATION: A job description and application are available in the Human Resources
office or by mail. Downloadable applications are available on our web site at
www.sanipueblo.org. Submit your resume and application to the Human Resources office
drop box, call ahead to schedule in person drop or via e-mail to karquero@sanipueblo.org
or FAX: 455-4149. Call 455-4155 with questions regarding this position.




Pueblo de San Ildefonso
Executive and Legislative Branch

Notice of Vacancy on Election Commission

This is public notice that there are vacancies in the election commission and that letters
of interest are being accepted for appointment of 1 Election Commissioner by the
Governor, and 1 Election Commissioner by the Tribal Council.

The qualifications to be an Election Commissioner are that you must be an enrolled
Member of the Pueblo. No other qualifications.

The main duties of the election Commissioner are to ensure that elections are carried out
according to the Governance Agreement and according to the Law and Order Code.

Election Commissioners receive a stipend for work done. Persons chosen will serve for a
term of 4 years.

You may submit a letter of interest to the Governor’s office in person or by email to:

governorsassistant(@sanipueblo.org.

Or you may submit a letter of interest to the Tribal Council Office in person or by email
to: brmartinez.tc@outlook.com.

The last day to submit a letter of interest is Jan 4, 2021. After that date, the Governor,
and the Tribal Council will select the persons to be an Election Commissioner.



FOOD BOX DISTRIBUTION

Tentative food box distributions for the month of
January: Jan. 8™ and Jan. 22™.

SEWER SYSTEM CONCERNS

A resident experienced some severe sewer backflows into
their house recently. It was discovered that the mainline
was clogged with wipes. Please do not dispose any wipes
into the system. Thank you for your cooperation.

SENIOR TRASH PICK UP

Wednesday, December 30 beginning at 10am. Transfer
station will be open Thursday December 31, from
10am — 3pm. Please no big items, bags only until after
Monday, January 4%, 2021.



To the Community of San Ildefonso Pueblo.

First of all, we would like to Thank Governor Martinez, Tribal Council, Ambercare, Rivera
Funeral Home, Santa Clara Health Clinic, CHR's, Priest, church officials and Pallbearers. And
all whom have helped us along the way.

We, the family, Thank each and every one of you for your kind donations, words of prayer,
blessings and most of all your love and support during this time. Also, we thank you for taking
time to visit and talk with her during her healthy years.

Philopita, our Mother, Saya/grandmother, Great-grandmother, Aunt was respected and loved
by many whom she touched. She was a Mother to our Woman's society and a strong believer
in our Native traditional ways of life, by providing advice, support, sharing/singing her Tewa
songs and speaking our language. Throughout her early year's she worked with the Senior Cit-
izens center and Senior Companion program as a cook and longtime volunteer to help those in
need of home care assistance.

She will be dearly missed and forever be in our hearts. As she has touched so many lives over
the years. We will miss her great smile, laughter, stories, humor and love.

A lady of happiness, wisdom, knowledge and full of life...."Povi Po."

May you all be blessed by her beautiful soul.




If you need to contact us, contact phone numbers are
listed below.

Margie Garcia-Governor's office # 505-423-5196
governorsassistant@sanipueblo.org

John Gonzales- Tribal Services # 505-412-5735
j.gonzales@sanipueblo.org

Kathleen Pinyan- Controller/Accounting # 505-469-6909
controller@sanipueblo.org

Stephen Martinez- Natural Resources/Parks/Transportation # 505-670-2606
stmartinez@sanipueblo.org

Kathy Arquero-Human Resources # 505-469-2210
karguero@sanipueblo.org

Raymond Martinez-DECP # 505-231-4849
rmartinez@sanipueblo.org

Glenda Fred-Weahkee- Education # 505-321-9694
Glenda.weahkee@sanipueblo.org

Darby Buchholtz Tribal Courts # 505-231-4916
Trialcourts@sanipueblo.org
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no more than TWO hours

more vegetables
of screen time a day
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This is Jane qrain! She s a food ‘
group friemal!

SAN ILDEFONSO PUEBLO
Building a Fit Future

at leact ONE hour each day

Start Simple with
MyPlate app

Meet healthy eating
goals one at a time!

Use the Start Simple
with MyPlate app to

pick simple daily
food goals, track real
-time progress, view
helpful tips, and earn
badges along the
way. This easy-to-use
app can help you
make healthy eating
changes one day at a
time.

ZERO sugar-sweetened drinks |

Help your
children run,
jump, and play.
Encourage
about 2 hours of
active play time
every day.
Have fun!

Produced by IHS Division
of Diabetes Treatment
and Prevention,
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San Ildefonso Services, LL.C
Tribally Owned Small Business

Mailing Address: 3005 S. St. Francis Dr., Suite 1D, #222, Santa Fe NM 87505-7004 ¢ Office/Fax: (505) 288-3458

Pueblo de San Ildefonso January Community Newsletter Information

San lidefonso Services (SIS) is collecting resumes from Tribal Members for a three
contracts we are working on finalizing with the contractor Triad at LANL. It has taken
longer than we hoped to get the scopes of services for work in place, but the
agreements with Triad are signed. While we will post all openings on our website when
they become official, we are hoping to have opportunities that include:

e Admin support
Financial
Project managers
Electrical and Mechanical trades
Engineers or Scientists
Equipment operators
Security Escorts

In January we will be formally meeting with Triad and subcontractors to define scopes of
work and we hope to have more information by the end of the month.

Additionally, the C-Stores are continuing to staff up and can still use help with cashiers
and line cooks. Salary is $11/hr to $13/hr depending on experience.

if interested in any positions mentioned above, send resume or contact Laurence Pena
at Ipena@sanisves.com, Michelle Vigil at mvigil@sanisvcs.com or Peter Fant at
pfant@sanisvcs.com or (505) 274-9884 for more information. Thanks!
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FOOD DISTRIBUTION PROGRAM
P.0. BOX 969 SAN JUAN PUEBLO, NEW MEXICO 87566
(505) 455-2288/2289 OR 1-800-734-2488 Fax (505) 455-7322

EIGHT NORTHERN INDIAN PUEBLOS COUNCIL, INC.

OFFICE HOURS; MONDAY-THURSDAY 8:00 TO 6:00 CLOSED 12:00-1:00 FOR LUNCH

\WE ARE CLOSED ALL FRIDAYS AND OBSERVED HOLIDAYS

a4+ 4xpl FASE NOTE: SCHEDULES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE DUE TO WEATHER*****

M. WAYNE MARTINEZ, INTERIM DIRECTOR
DIANDRA MEDINA, CERTIFICATION SUPERVISOR
ANGELO PADILLA, INVENTORY MANAGER

JANUARY 2021

PUEBLOS SERVICED: Nambe, Pojoaque, Tesuque, San Ildefonso,

Santa Clara, Ohkay Owingeh, Taos & Picuris

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY
) 31
W, H E WALK-TN
1 2
PLEAJSO; Nsoom ~ NEW YEARS DAY
ALL WALK-TN DAYS ARE SCHEDULED IN OBSERVED
BYAPPOINTMENT .~ HOLIDAY
IF YOU HAVE MISSED OR NEED TQ.
CANCEL YOUR APPOINTMENT PLEASE
CALL TO RESCHEDULE WAREHOUSE
CLOSED
SAN ILDEFONSO DEL 3 6 7
9:00-11:45 OHKAY OWINGEH DEL KINGS DAY
9:00-3:00 OBSERVED NAMBE CLIENTS ONLY
TESUQUE DELIVERY HOLIDAY WAREHOUSE
1:00-2:30
POJOAQUE DELIVERY , 8:30-4:30
3:00-3:30 WAREHOUSE WALK-INS WAREHOUSE
WAREHOUSE WALK-INS 8:30-4:30 CLOSED SANTA CLARA DELIVERY
9:00-3:00
8:30-4:30
11 12 13 14
TAOS PUEBLODELIVERY WALK-INS @ ENIPC WIC
PICURIS 9:00-3:00 " . 9:00-3:00 PENASCO DELIVERY
9:00- 12:00 ‘ 9:00-3:00
VILL DEL NORTE
1:30-3:30 WAREHOUSE WALK-INS WAREHOUSE WALK-INS
8:30-4:30 WAREHQUSE WALK-INS
WAREHOUSE WALK-INS 8:30-4:30 8:30-4:00
8:30-4:30
18 19 20 21
OHKAY OWINGEH DEL WALK-INS @ ENIPC WIC PENASCO DELIVERY
MARTIN LUTHER KING JR DAY 9:00-3:00 0:00-3:00 9:00-3:00
OBSERVED
HOLIDAY WAREHOUSE WALK-INS
_ WAREHOUSE WALK-INS
W SE 30-4: WAREHOUSE WALK-INS SARRI AL A
ﬁﬂggH §:3054:30 8:30-4:00 8:30-4:30
25 26 27 28
TAOS COUNTY DEL TAQS PUEBLO DELIVERY
9:00-3:00 " 9:00-3:00 - CLOSED CLOSED
FOR FOR
WAREHOUSE WALK-INS
L WAREHOUSE WALK-INS INVENTORY INVENTORY
8:30-4:30 8:30-4:30




